
Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board

Board Proceedings

Monday, July 10, 2017, 10:00 a.m.

The annual meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, July 10, 2017
           

PRESENT:
 Bryan Lee, Don Richards, Jim Mentock, Steve Miller,   

 Jim Hillberry, and J.R. Gonzales
                  ABSENT:   Craig Sorenson        



                  ALSO PRESENT:  Craig Barsness, Dave Egan, Dexter Woodis, and Susanne Klindt

Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes

Chairman Miller asked for approval of the minutes of the June 12, 2017 board meeting. Don Richards made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 12, 2017 meeting as printed.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Chairman Miller asked for approval of the minutes of the June 12, 2017 executive session. Bryan Lee made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 12, 2017 executive session as printed.  Second by Jim Mentock.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Chairman Miller asked for approval of the minutes of the June 20, 2017 work session. Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 20, 2017 work session as printed.  Second by Don Richards.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Bills

Chairman Miller asked for approval of the June 30, 2017 bills list totaling $46,625.81.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Bryan Lee made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Jim Mentock.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Chairman Miller asked for approval of the July 10, 2017 bills list totaling $50,977.61.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by J.R. Gonzales.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Public Comments

Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.

Election of Officers

Chairman Miller called for the election of officers for the coming year. Jim Mentock made a motion to reinstate the current slate of officers (Steve Miller, Chairman; Bryan Lee, Vice Chairman; Craig Sorenson, Secretary; and Jim Hillberry, Treasurer.) Second by Don Richards. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Selection of paper of record

There was brief discussion regarding the selection of our paper of record. Bryan Lee made a motion to continue with the Powell Tribune as our paper of record for the next year. Second by J.R. Gonzales. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Designation of depositories

There was brief discussion regarding depositories. The Manager noted that as we only use First Bank of Wyoming and WYO-STAR currently, they are the only depositories that need to be designated and that we can designate additional ones as needed. Jim Hillberry made a motion to designate First Bank of Wyoming and WYO-STAR, as depositories of the Shoshone Municipal Pipeline funds for the coming year. Second by Don Richards. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Disclosure of interest form

The board members and the Manager handed in their Disclosure of Interest forms.

Conflict of interest

The Manager reminded everyone of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board’s Conflict of Interest Policy.

Update on the Pipeline Relocation II project
· The Manager reported that the pipeline relocation II project is moving along and is on schedule. 
· We have received our attorney’s, Tracy Copenhaver, Opinion of Title, which was also submitted to WWDC. WWDC gave us approval to advertise the project. 
· Only the four pre-qualified contractors can bid although we are still required to advertise. The four pre-qualified contractors are:
Wilson Brothers, Cowley, Wyoming

COP Wyoming, Sheridan Wyoming

Garney, Colorado

VanCon, Utah

· There was discussion about DOWL’s proposal for the RPR position. The Manager will meet with DOWL later this month to discuss the RPR position and the construction phase of the project. 
· The upcoming project schedule includes the pre-bid meeting on July 19th at 2 p.m. at the water treatment plant (WTP); the bid opening on August 2nd at 2 p.m. at the WTP; and the bid award at the August 14th board meeting.
Executive Session – personnel

At 10:40 a.m., Bryan Lee made a motion to go into executive session according to State Statute 16-4-405 regarding a personnel matter. Second by Jim Hillberry. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee,  Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.

(Craig Barsness, Dave Egan, Dexter Woodis, and Susanne Klindt left the meeting at 10:40 a.m.)

(Craig Barsness returned to the executive session at 10:43 a.m.)

The board returned to its regular session at 10:47 a.m.

(Dave Egan, Dexter Woodis, and Susanne Klindt returned to the meeting at 10:47 a.m.)

Jim Mentock made a motion to increase the Manager’s salary for FY-2018 by the amount discussed in the executive session, to $102,000.00 per year. Second by Don Richards. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.

The Manager thanked the board for the raise.

Chief Operator’s Report
· The Chief Plant Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report. 

· Chemical costs are up significantly. Water quality trending shows runoff may have finally peaked. 

· The new load of caustic was much stronger than the last of the stock quantity, necessitating changes in amounts of lime and alum fed.
· There was brief discussion of the production summary report.
Chief Pipeline Operator’s Report

· The Chief Pipeline Operator is still doing annual maintenance on air release valves and exercising isolation valves. The concrete for the pipe corrals around the deep well sites has been poured. Just need to paint the pipe to complete. The paving patch at the pump station is also done and will be striped soon.
· The Chief Pipeline Operator thanked the board for the raise. All the staff are appreciative.
Manager’s Report

· WYO-STAR interest for June is not in yet. May was 0.789%. The Fed raised interest rates again in June.

· Water use figures for June are down 3% over last June and down 3% for the fiscal year. Storms in the afternoons have probably cost us $10,000.00 since the first of July alone.

· The increased TEF of $11.00 per tap equivalent went into effect on July 1st and will be reflected on the August 1st invoices.

· Tap count letters mailed in June are starting to be returned. Those numbers will also be reflected on the August 1st invoices.

· Earl Edwards has submitted his resignation, with intent to retire, effective October 2nd. He will see a lot of operations time between then and now to free up other staff to get other work done. No staffing changes will be made until after he is gone. 
· Brett Trudo has taken over an operation shift and we have moved him to the relief operator position. He passed his Level III certification test and he will be issued the license in March when he meets the experience requirements. One of the operators is always available to him if there are questions or problems.

Other Business

There was no other business reported.

Adjourn

At 10:57 a.m., Bryan Lee made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Jim Mentock.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.


Attest:
   
Chairman

Secretary

